Town of Chatham

April 1, 2021

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Riley Pitman,

Minutes to March 2021 meeting approved as written.

The Selectmen signed vouchers.

The following appointments were made:

Deputy Clerk/tax collector: Kendra Anderson

Civil Defense: William Briggs Planning Board: Ron Briggs

Chairman of Selectmen: Jason Eastman

Welfare Officer: Riley Pitman

Budget Committee member: William Briggs Conservation Committee: William Briggs

The Selectmen approved of Kendra Anderson working at the town office once per month with Tricia Pitman so that Kendra can learn how to use the motor vehicle program.

John Gerrish paid his back taxes in full.

Jason Eastman will ask Julie Hoyt if she changed the password to access the town website. Minutes to Selectmen's meetings were attempted to be uploaded onto the site but access was denied.

Mid Maine Waste sent a letter indicating the new tonnage rate. It will be 78.54/ton effective April 1, 2021.

The abatement submitted by Dale McClure was approved. There were errors in the calculation of his property tax due to errors on the tax card.

The Selectmen signed 2 new intent to cut wood forms.

No wood was cut for intent 20-083-02T.

The MS-232 Report of Appropriations Actually Voted way reviewed and signed.

The Selectmen received a letter from the DRA indicating that the 2019 cyclical review went well.

The Department of Labor sent a letter indicating that the inspection of the town hall/office is not complete. All is good.

A decision was made not to post the roads this year because it was getting late in the season to do so.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. Meeting Adjourned. Respectfully Submitted, Patricia Pitman